REORGANIZATION MEETING OF COUNCIL - JANUARY 4, 2016 1-16

The Council of the Borough of Plum held their reorganization meeting on Monday, January 4,
2016 AT 7 P.M. The meeting was held in the council chambers of the Plum Borough Municipal
Building located at 4575 New Texas Road, Plum, PA 15239.

Mayor Hrivnak called the meeting to order.

Judge Linda Zucco swore in newly elected council member David Majernik. Following the
swearing in of council member Majernik, Judge Zucco swore in council members Anderson and
Seitz.

Mayor Hrivnak asked for nominations for president of council. Motion was made by Mr.
Anderson, seconded by Mr. Seitz, to nominate Michael Doyle for council president.
Unanimously approved.

Motion was made by Mr. Szarmach, seconded by Mr. Vento, to nominate Michael Dell for
council vice president. Unanimously approved.

Motion was made by Mr. Szarmach, seconded by Mr. Dell, to re-appoint Bruce Dice as the
Borough Solicitor. Unanimously approved.

Motion was made by made by Mr. Szarmach, seconded by Mr. Dell, to re-appoint Robert Mitall
as the Borough Engineer. Unanimously approved.

Motion was made by Mr. Szarmach, seconded by Mr. Anderson, to re-appoint Michael Thomas
as Borough Manager/Secretary/Treasurer. Unanimously approved.

Council President Michael Doyle assigned the following council committees:

Economic Development/Planning, Building and Grounds: Dave Vento, Chair
Dave Majernik
Michael Dell

Finance: Michael Dell, Chair

Dave Majernik
John Anderson

Parks and Recreation: John Anderson, Chair
Dave Seitz
Leonard Szarmach

Personnel: Leonard Szarmach, Chair
Dave Seitz
John Anderson




Public Safety: Dave Majernik, Chair
Dave Vento
Mike Dell

Public Works & Equipment: Dave Seitz, Chair
Leonard Szarmach
Dave Veno

Intergovernmental: Mike Dell
Mike Doyle

COG: Dave Vento

Motion was made by Mr. Szarmach, seconded by Mr. Anderson, to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 p.m.
Unanimously approved.

iy

Maria Gingery
Assistant Borough Secretary




